
Adopted:  August 8, 2024 – As Written 
 

CONWAY PLANNING BOARD  
 

MINUTES 
 

JULY 25, 2024 
 

  
 PAGES 
  1 Review and Acceptance of Minutes 

• February 1, 2024 – Non-Public – Adopted as written 
• July 11, 2024 – Adopted as Written 

 
  1 Work Session 

• Discussion of Amendment to Chapter 190, Zoning; to 
establish permitted uses within the proposed Commercial 
Core district 

• Discussion of Amendment to Chapter 190, Zoning; to revise 
the definition of hotels and create a definition for motels 

• Discussion of Amendment to Chapter 110, Site Plan; to allow 
Low-Impact Development stormwater controls as an 
incentive for reduced Greenspace 

• Discussion of Amendment to Chapter 110, Site Plan; to 
create definitions for New Development and Redevelopment 

 
  3 Other Business 

• HOP Grant Committee Update 

• Selectmen’s Report 

• Rec Path Committee Update 

• Media Questions 
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CONWAY PLANNING BOARD 
 

MINUTES 
 

JULY 25, 2024 
 
A meeting of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, July 25, 2024, beginning at 6:02 
pm at the Conway Town Office, Conway, NH. Those present were: Chair, Benjamin Colbath; 
Selectmen’s Representative, Steven Porter; Secretary, Erik Corbett; Eliza Grant; Bill Barbin; Ted 
Phillips; Town Planner, Ryan O’Connor; and Assistant Planner, Holly Whitelaw.  
 
REVIEW AND ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES 
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Ms. Grant, to approve the minutes of February 1, 
2024 – Non-public as written. Motion carried, with Mr. Phillips being present.  
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Ms. Grant, to approve the minutes of July 11, 2024, 
as written. Motion carried unanimously.  
 
WORK SESSION 
 
The following two items were discussed simultaneously.  
 
Discussion of amendment to Chapter 190, Zoning; to establish permitted uses within the 
proposed Commercial Core district 
 
Discussion of amendment to Chapter 190, Zoning; to revise the definition for hotels and 
create a definition for motels 
 
The Board continued their earlier discussion about the creation of a Commercial Core district. 
The intent is to restrict large-scale development to a single district and to limit the square footage 
of these projects. Everything in the Highway Commercial district would be moved to this district 
and projects in the Highway Commercial district would be limited by square footage.  
 
Chair Colbath asked for public comment.  
 
Michael Mitchroney, general manager of Settlers Green, expressed his support for this concept.  
 
Ms. Grant reviewed the table of permitted uses.  
 
The Board discussed proposed definitions, including: 
• Accessory Dwelling Units (ADU) and short-term rentals 
• transient (short-term) and non-transient (long-term) occupancy 
• hotel: transient occupancy of a building over two stories for more than 16 people with rooms 

that open onto an interior hallway 
• motel: transient occupancy of a building not exceeding two stories for more than 16 people 

that could have cooking facilities 
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• lodging house, owner occupied: transient occupancy of a building for 16 or fewer people  
• lodging house, non-owner occupied: transient occupancy of a building for 16 or fewer people  
• grandfathered use 
• parking lot 
 
Uses permitted in the commercial core include: 
• resort hotels 
• retail over 15,000 square feet 
• charitable gaming facilities 
 
The Board discussed the desire to retain the rural nature of the villages and how to do this, while 
still providing access to amenities. They noted the need to make it amenable for businesses to 
develop in the appropriate districts. They also considered reasonably allowing any structure over 
15,000 square feet in the Commercial Core through a Conditional Use Permit. They stressed 
their desire to protect the community moving forward.  
 
The next steps will be to revise the table of uses and draft language for the Commercial Core 
district.  
 
Discussion of amendment to Chapter 110, Site Plan; to allow Low-Impact Development 
stormwater controls as an incentive for reduced Greenspace 
 
The Board agreed that greenspace requirements can be reduced by 10 percent, if developments 
meet or exceed the Wetland and Waterland Overlay District stormwater criteria.  
 
Ms. Grant made a motion, seconded by Mr. Porter, to move to public hearing on August 
22, 2024. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Discussion of amendment to Chapter 110, Site Plan; to establish vegetative buffer 
requirements based on structure square footage within Village Commercial districts 
 
The Board agreed that structures over 10,000 square feet would be subject to an additional one-
foot buffer for each additional 1,000 square feet of occupiable floor area in the Village 
Commercial districts.  
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Ms. Grant, to move to public hearing on August 
22, 2024. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Discussion of amendment to Chapter 110, Site Plan; to create definitions for New 
development and Redevelopment 
 
The Board agreed on definitions of redevelopment and new development as they relate to a 10 
percent increase in impervious coverage.  
 
Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Ms. Grant, to move to public hearing on August 
22, 2024. Motion carried unanimously. 
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OTHER BUSINESS 
 
HOP Grant Committee Update 
 
Mr. O’Connor said the final document will be prepared in the next few days. Everything relating 
to this grant must be finalized by July 31st. The Board will discuss this document at the next work 
session. Mr. O’Connor suggested making it an appendix to the Master Plan, which would require 
a public hearing.  
 
Selectmen’s Report 
 
Mr. Porter said while the Selectboard did not meet last week, they did attend the School Board 
meeting. He expressed disappointment at how the elected officials treated the people who attended 
the meeting. He was offended that the Planning Board and Master Plan committee spent over a 
year creating a tool to promote growth in the valley, and the only time the School Board used it 
was to justify their actions over the past several months. This was not what the Master Plan was 
intended for. He lost faith in the elected officials at that meeting, as they did not rescind the mistake 
of changing the names of two elementary schools and they intimidated staff and other members to 
change their votes. He wants to preserve as much of the heritage of the valley as possible and felt 
the School Board did not care about the heritage of the schools. He implored the School Board to 
not use the Master Plan to justify any decisions they make moving forward. He said the decisions 
he makes are based on how they will impact the people he serves.  
 
Ms. Grant expressed her hope that if people show up for a meeting, the Board listens to them. She 
hopes the residents feel that their wishes are heard.  
 
Rec Path Committee Update 
 
Mr. Phillips said there was a brief meeting. Ms. Grant asked how abutters were notified of the 
Select Board public hearings on the rec path. Mr. O’Connor said there have been two meetings on 
the rec path; the first was not noticed and the second was noticed.  
 
Media Questions 
 
Tom Eastman of the Conway Daily Sun asked if a date has been set for the rec path group to meet 
with the Planning Board. Mr. O’Connor said questions are still being drafted for the Planning 
Board’s rec path committee to review, which will then be forwarded to the rec path group for 
responses. Chair Colbath said the group is amenable to meeting with the Board and wants to be 
transparent. He explained to them why the Planning Board should be involved in this process.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Beth Hanggeli 
 












